La Mesa Redonda Meeting Minutes
Date:
01/23/04
Re:
Minutes from our January 13, 2003 meeting
 
Note Taker:  Fanny, with notes for the Prioritization Exercise from Cynthia
Attendance:   Uriel Iñiguez, Kate Hoyt, Jose Diaz, Eunice Santiago, Edmund Glowen, Kathy Raettig, Sara Peté, Lilia Gomez, Barbara Gómez, Ivan Rodríguez, Lola Toloba, Nidia Tejada, John Suessman, Paulina Alanis, Christina Johnson-Conley, Selina Gomez-Beloz, Fanny Cordero
 
 
Agenda was approved, sequence was changed to accommodate presentations.
 
I. Welcome and Introductions -  
 
Uriel reminded us all to mark our calendars for the February 6, 2003, Community Meeting on Hispanic Affairs at the Thurston Public Health Dept. at Lilly Road from 2-5
 
Eunice Santiago, M.A., CIELO Project
 
Eunice distributed brochures for The CIELO Project.  CIELO is a non-profit organization, created by a group of Latinas in the community, and has grown slowly, working with volunteers and very busy people who are squeezing to donate their time.  Some of the projects with CIELO are:
 
1. ESL classes Tuesdays and Thursdays.  A very popular class not only with Latinos but also Korean and other immigrants. The classes run in 10 week cycles and in the last cycle, 70 people were served. 
2. Family Facilitation & Empowerment – Different in each county.  Hope to have a one-day conference for parents concerned about the big gap in education, services for special needs, and how to access the schools. 
3. Proyecto Famila – This is family preservation work, involves intense counseling with families when there is a possibility of a child being removed from the home (CPS). 
4. Horse programs for youth 
5. Latina support group for young men 
 
Eunice expressed that CIELO needs members for their Board.  Uriel and Cynthia volunteered.  The ESL grant is ending in June.  CIELO is actively reapplying, looking for sources to sustain program.  Please call CIELO at 709-0931 and leave a message if you can help with this process.
 
II. Language Access Committee Update – Ed Glowen
 
One of the issues this committee is looking at is the limitation of language access for Latinos and how that can be improved.  Specifically, in the medical field, there is a shortage of proper utilization of resources, NOT of interpreters.  Edmund handed out a two-page summary giving background on interpreter issues for medical treatment.  The current language broker system is not responsive, only available from 8 to 5, Monday to Friday.  It also requires a 48 hour notice to access services.  Consequently, many providers and patients are left without interpreters.  DSHS wants intent to bid by 1/27/04, with final bids in February.  The best thing La Mesa can do is have folks contact their legislators. Cynthia asked Edmund to draft a paragraph to disseminate to all La Mesa participants so that this message is repeated to the Legislature
 
CHOICE is planning a summit sometime in February to have high level meetings with DSHS, legislators.   
 
 
III. Hispanic Roundtable Web Page Update – Paulina Alanis & Ivan Rodriguez
 
 
The webpage is in the planning process.  Cost per year is about $100.  Perhaps other Latino organizations can help share this cost.  Initially, the webpage will be in English, will look into translation into Spanish later.  Exciting possibilities include adding a calendar to the menu, resource directory, links.  Could have e-mail capacity.  But first, we need the funds.  A hat was immediately passed around the room and $77 were collected and counted by Fanny who gave the funds to Ivan.  
 
IV. City of Lacey Police – Commander John Suessman –
 
Commander Suessman has been a police officer since 1980, responding to calls to keep in the peace, and to assist people.  Officer Maldonado, who is bilingual, helps with the Hispanic population.  Have had success with the Asian community in holding Citizen’s Academy to work with the community in education and explaining how the police department works and responds.  We now have a larger Latino population, but no interaction with Hispanics and need to work in this area.  Would like to have contact, and hold a Citizen’s Academy.  The Academy is an 8 hour, one-day program to explain all the P.D. does, to help families and neighborhoods.  Would the Roundtable want to have an Academy?  The Roundtable response was YES!
He is personally planning to attend the February 6 Hispanic Affairs Commission meeting, wants to be involved with La Mesa, interested in serving Latino community in the best way possible, to improve communication.  
Hispanic statistics are not reflected with the police department because “Hispanic” is not a choice under “race” in the State Patrol data base.  Discussion followed about how “Hispanic” is not a race.  The police department needs to explore ways that police can collect data on Hispanics.  
Commander Suessman distributed his business cards, encouraged us to call with complaints/concerns.  The Lacey P.D. is also looking for Hispanic Senior Patrol volunteers.  Uriel commended the Lacey P.D. for taking a pro-active approach instead of putting up barriers.  
 
V. Mentoring Day presentation – Tabled
 
 
VI. La Mesa Structure Review and Prioritization Exercise for 2004
 
STRUCTURE REVIEW
Fanny prefaced the discussion by saying that this group has been meeting for about two years now and has accomplished some valuable achievements, such the successful Latino Youth Conference in Shelton and priceless contacts in the community.  
Cynthia continued the discussion saying that this is a loosely formed group, and she has been sending e-mails to the group, but it is time consuming and we should examine how La Mesa currently functions and how the work is being done, especially given that we have lost two co facilitators.  La Mesa could have a discussion to partner with CIELO.  A discussion followed, with consensus that La Mesa should have a stronger structure including a spokesperson / leader / president that is identifiable, and supported by leadership with clearly defined roles.  Need a President, Vice-President, Secretary and Treasurer, to share responsibilities.  Fanny had to leave the meeting at this point and got the remainder of the notes from Cynthia.  
Committees were identified and the committee coordinators are: 
Web Page –Ivan Rodriguez and Paulina Alanis
Education – Jose Diaz
Representation/Advocacy – Christina Johnson-Conley
Interpreter Issues – Edmund Glowen
Immigration/Matricula Issues – Uriel Iñiguez
Public Relations?
 
Please consider nominating yourself for one of the leadership positions.  Cynthia will be sending an e-mail regarding how to nominate individuals.
 
PRIORITIZATION
These were the eight areas proposed and the votes for each:  
Interpreter Issues – no votes
Youth Summit – no votes
Board Representation/Building Strong Relationships/Advocacy – 6 votes
Fundraising – no votes
Education (Literacy/WASL Mastery, Retention in School, Parenting Resources, LEAP Conference, supporting education programs, youth summit) – 10 votes **the winner
Youth Mentoring – 2 votes
Police Academy – La Mesa has already committed to support his.
Immigration Issues – 6 votes
 
The three top areas were (1) Education, with Board Representation and Immigration Issues tying for second place.  
 
Next Meeting & Closing
 
Great meeting, thanks to all. 
Our next meeting will be on March 11, 2004, at the Thurston County Public Health Building on Lilly Road.
